VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

MARCH 25, 2024
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Pro-Tem Mike French, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. Mayor Mike Todd was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

A motion was made by Ray Famula to approve the March 11th minutes. Mark Todd seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. Randy Burk stated that while the minutes reflected what was said, under Public Works and Water, the St. Clair County Intergovernmental grant is for the 200 and 300 block of East Madison, not the 000 block as was stated.
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills with the exception of a $106.60 bill for the Street Department. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for personnel and litigation after Citizen Comments.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: none
WATER: none
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: Dustin Trankle stated that recently the Maintnance Department was trained on mosquito control. The employees put granules out last week to kill the mosquito larva.
STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Randy Burk stated that on Thursday, March 21st, he and Scott Baltz went to look at some of the storm sewer flooding issues. They found that many of the issues were caused by citizen blockage. Scott is looking into ways to make improvements. Randy stated that at 10am at Village Hall on Thursday, April 11th, they will be opening the bids for the 2023 CDBG block grant for curb and gutter work on the 000 block of Laurel.


Randy stated that the Millstadt Optimist Club is requesting a street closure for their Bike Rodeo. Randy Burk made a motion to close South Breese Street from East Washington Street to East Madison Street on Saturday, April 27th from 8am until noon. Dustin Trankle seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Randy stated that the Friends of the Old Water Tower are requesting a street closure for their Sixth Annual Half Marathon and 5K races. Ray Famula made a motion to close South Breese Street from East Washington Street to East Madison Street and East Madison Street from South Jefferson Street to South Breese Street on Sunday, May 19th from 6am until 12:30pm. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: none
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: none
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated Scott Baltz informed him that the new playground equipment was installed by the diamonds on Kalbfleisch Drive. The installation will be finished by Tuesday, March 26th.

Mark stated the Millstadt Sports Association has asked the Village to sponsor one of their teams for the 2024 season. Mark Todd made a motion to donate $200 to sponsor a team for the Millstadt Sports Association. Dustin Trankle seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
CEMETERY: Ray Famula stated the grass cutting contract is good through this year with no fee increase. Scott Baltz stated the maintenance department did some touch ups to the graves and removed some trees and bushes.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the new doors have been installed and the project completed. When the new doors were put in, the floor around them was damaged. Because the Center was also supposed to get new sinks, but did not, the project was refunded $3,000. That money will be used to fix the floor damage. Ray stated Tommy Tune will be performing at the Community Center on Tuesday, March 26th. The Big Ol Bag and Jewelry Sale will be on Friday, March 29th from 5pm to 7pm and on Saturday, March 30th from 8am to noon. Ray stated the AARP tax services will end on Thursday, April 11th. The next Senior Center Executive Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 16th at 4:30pm at the Senior Center.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 16th at 7pm at Village Hall.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency - none

Fire Department – Dustin Trankle stated the Annual Bar-B-Que will be held on Saturday, March 30th, starting at 11am.
BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated there is a Zoning Board meeting on Tuesday, March 26th. The new subdivision on North Polk Street is almost completed. Adam would like to put together a checklist for the final walk-through for when subdivisions have been completed. Mike French added that subdivision has some tree and landscaping agreements that Adam needs to make sure were met.
OLD BUSINESS: Mike French stated that he has been collaborating with Police Chief Alan Hucke and Lieutenant Adam Romero on updating the fees and fines in the ordinances. He talked with Ray Famula about changes to the cemetery ordinances. He will review with Tracy Holmes ordinances that may be obsolete. Mike is going to start organizing the ones that need changes so that they can be made.
NEW BUSINESS: none
TREASURER’S AND CLERK’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Report had been submitted. Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Report. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CITIZENS COMMENTS: Tracy Holmes stated that 243 customers have signed up for email billing for their water bills. She also stated that out of 1,927 customers, there are only 74 left that have not filled out and returned the EPA survey that is due on Thursday, April 18th. Customers have been called, emailed, mailed letters, and even the maintenance department has knocked on doors.
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for personnel and litigation. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike Capell made a motion to close Executive Session. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Dustin Trankle. The motion carried unanimously. 
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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